    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                      August 9, 2022
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Brandon Shortt, Chris Basler, and John Schweigert. Alderman Monica Rozier was absent. Also attending the meeting was Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald, as well as T. J. Garbs and Dave Van Leer with Cochran, and Kevin Wehner
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the July Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Brandon Shortt, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 08/03/2022.
Kevin Wehner took the floor asking if the City of Bloomsdale would be interested in sponsoring a fireworks display for July 4, 2023. He is trained in pyrotechnics and has researched the specifics thoroughly. He spoke with the Jefferson City Fire Marshal regarding permitting and found that if no one is being monetarily compensated, a permit is not necessary. Kevin is willing to do this if the City covers his costs. He approached the City now because it takes approximately four hundred hours to program a 20-minute show. The Council was receptive, but Mayor Monia had questions regarding location and parking availability. After discussion, the best place would be the soccer field at the Knights of Columbus property. The City of Bloomsdale technically owns that property, but leases it to the K of Cs. If they are willing, there could possibly be a partnership in hosting this event. Kevin will reach out. He also stated that he can get insurance through a company, but all the products will have to come from them. The Council asked that City Clerk Randoll reach out to Lakenan Insurance, the City carrier, and City Attorney Mark Bishop since this would be a new endeavor. Kevin can submit an itemized list of expenses. The Council has tabled the issue until possibly the October Meeting to discuss and come to a decision, which will still give Kevin enough time to program the show. He left the meeting at 7:20 PM. 
TJ Garbs reported that the Water Distribution Upgrade project, scheduled completion date, August 14, 2022, is nearly complete. Work remaining includes connections to the existing system, remainder of service connections, asphalt patch work, pipe bollards and finished grading and seeding. Mayor Monia informed TJ that he has spoken directly to CE Contracting about repairing the culvert on Kenny Naeger’s property located in front of St. Agnes School. This will be completed as a separate project not associated with the Distribution Upgrade. Moving on to the New Elevated Water Storage Tank, scheduled completion date of November 26, 2022, work to be completed includes tank painting, disinfecting, yard piping, site work and standpipe removal. TJ reported that the welding should be complete in one to two weeks. Mid-South Tank Consultants is scheduled to inspect the welds. When the painting is complete, Vern Bauman Contracting will come on site to complete the project. Removal of the existing standpipe is in Bauman’s Contract, but TJ believes this has been subcontracted. The Board made the decision to position the lettering on the new tank, BLOOMSDALE, to be visible from the Carron Road overpass across I-55. Dave Van Leer presented the Preliminary Road Design for widening Clement Road, along with the waterline upgrade. The road is now a maximum of eighteen feet wide, which is too narrow and creates a safety hazard. The new design is for eleven feet per lane paved, with 2-foot shoulders on each side for a total of 26 feet. They have designed a 5-foot sidewalk on the south side of Clement if the Council chooses. This decision can be made at a later date. It is highly likely that some utility poles will have to be relocated. Dave and TJ left the meeting at 7:55 PM.
Clerk’s Notes: Kaleb Breshears with Core & Main has had two on site office visits installing the software for the new meters and setting up the system. Clerk Randoll has begun the process of changing the meters in the UB Pro system and hopefully everything will integrate smoothly. Justin Dotson and Clerk Randoll had a conference call with Amanda Auth from Lakenan Insurance on July 28th, and he will send parcel numbers and descriptions of the two properties being used as collateral for the Bloomsdale Bank Loan. The $2.243 million loan will be covered with the Bank as an addition insured. Lakenan was also contacted on July 16th to add the new multi-leg storage tank to the existing policy for the contract amount of $925,820.00. The amount may be increased at the time of renewal next year. The Council signed a Building Permit for Colby Schilly on Jersey Lane.
Alderman Brandon Shortt made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 PM, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was approved.
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